
Holland Conservation Commission 
 

Minutes of Commission meeting held on December 13, 2005. 

 

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Patricia Caron, Howard Fife and Rolf Hilbig. Absent: Steven Anderstrom, 

Helen Kreiger and James Wettlaufer. 

 

7:00 p.m. Chairperson called the meeting to order. 

 

7:03 p.m. Minutes of Commission Meeting held on December 6, 2005 were read, accepted and will be distributed. 

 

7:05 p.m. Agent Howard Fife’s Report: 

Brian Johnson, Highway Superintendent, will investigate the retention basin on Butterworth Road. 

 

7:10 p.m. The 2007 budget was discussed, completed and submitted to the Board of Selectmen. 

 

7:45 p.m. Mary vandenBerg, Patricia Caron, and Rolf Hilbig will be attending in Palmer, MA on Thursday, 

December 15, 2005 a Conservation Workshop regarding “Buffer Zone Activity”. 

 

No citizens came.  

 

Motion to adjourn made by Rolf Hilbig, seconded and approved by all. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

Patricia J. Caron, Secretary 

 

Copies to: Select Board, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway Surveyor, File 

and HCC Chairperson  

 


